HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of March 17, 2021

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris 


Lisa Banner


Lisa Blackmer

Rich Carmignani Jr 

Michael Sullivan 

Michelle Hill
Donna Foglio


Denise Cashin






OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Diane Sexton
John Garrish


Stephen Magosin

Barry Del Castilho
Heather Butler


CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion to accept the minutes of February 17, 2021 was made by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Michael Sullivan. A roll call vote was taken with 7 members in favor and 1 abstention.    

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of February was presented reflecting a starting balance of $7,998,592.77 with a total monthly income received of $5,575,223.33 and monthly expenses of $5,725,094.05 with a total net monthly income of ($149,870.72) and an ending month balance of $7,848,722.05 with accounts receivable of $1,756,404.70 leaving a total of $43,007,886.87. 

Investments and CD’s for February 2021
The investments portfolio value was $12,571,595.75 with a market change of $125,447.34 leaving a total of $12,697,043.09.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,119,782.14, with interest earned of $7,393.45 leaving a balance of $16,127,175.59.

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
FEBRUARY EXPENDITURES

Joe provided a spreadsheet of all the expenditures for the month of February for review.  

A motion to accept the February expenditures was made by Lisa Blackmer and seconded by Rich Carmignani Jr.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor.

RX RFP

John Garrish of BR Fox and Stephen Magosin of Truveris gave an update on the RX RFP bidding process that was narrowed down to 2 competitors, BCBSMA and CVS Health.  There is about a $2 million difference in saving offered between the two entities with CVS Health offering the highest savings of approximately $13 million over 3 years.  Discussion followed regarding the impact members could see if we changed to CVS Health as our pharmacy benefit manager.  Members would receive a separate ID card for prescription coverage. The new contract will be effective July 1, 2021.
Michael Sullivan made a motion to change to CVS Health for our prescription pharmacy benefit manager effective July 1, 2021.  This was seconded by Lisa Banner.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.  
CHANGE IAC MEETING DATE
Joe explained that normally our IAC meeting is the 3rd week in April, which falls on school vacation week.  He also stated that many units have asked to begin open enrollment earlier this year again. Due to these concerns, Joe has decided to change the IAC meeting date to April 14th to better accommodate our units. 
REINSURANCE UPDATE

Joe presented the most recent reinsurance reports stating so far only 1 person has reached our stop loss limit of $275,000 for FY21. 
BCBS SYSTEM CHANGES

Joe explained that we made another system change with BCBS.  This new ESS system is more comparable to the old system we used previously so there was minimal training needed.  The new system is user friendly for staff making processing easier.  The system is still not a live system and runs in batches, but it batches more frequently for faster member access.  
BUCKLAND APPEAL

Joe explained that Buckland had a new hire in November who completed the paperwork to enroll in the health insurance at that time.  Buckland processed it on their end and began payroll deductions but never sent the information to the Trust office to process the enrollment. The error was discovered when the member tried using the coverage.  Buckland has asked for forgiveness of their error and is requesting that the member not be penalized by it and allowed enrollment.
Lisa Blackmer made a motion to accept the enrollment effective March 1, 2021.  This was seconded by Michael Sullivan.  Discussion continued and the motion was withdrawn.

Michael Sullivan made a motion to accept the enrollment effective date of hire, November 19, 2020.  This was seconded by Michelle Hill.  A roll call vote was taken with 4 voting yes, 3 voting no and 1 abstention.  

It was then voted on if the Executive Committee wanted to allow the appeal and member to come on the insurance.  A roll call vote showed 3 voting yes, 4 voting no and 1 abstention – the appeal and enrollment were denied. 
A motion to reconsider accepting the appeal and enrollment effective November 19, 2020 was made by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Banner.  With discussion, the motion was withdrawn.  

Donna Foglio made a motion to accept the enrollment effective March 1, 2021.  This was seconded by Michelle Hill.  A roll call vote was taken with 3 voting yes, 3 voting no, 1 abstention and 1 member now absent from voting – the enrollment was denied.  

UNIT COMMUNICATION

Joe presented 2 handouts created by the Trust for units to hang on bulletin boards in work areas for their employees to see.  This is in hopes to assist units in providing members with enrollment and policy information when they are facing a qualifying event or approaching retirement and age 65.  This will be distributed to all units after the April IAC meeting and posted on the Trust website as well.  
RX DRUG FORMULARY CHANGES
Joe provided information from BCBS regarding upcoming formulary changes effective July 1, 2021.  Joe stated this can now be disregarded as the EC had just voted to change the pharmacy benefit manager to CVS Health effective July 1, 2021.

COVID VACCINE

An EC member asked if there was a way for the Trust to fund incentivizing employees to get the covid vaccine and share the information with their employers.  Employers are struggling with employees being forthcoming about if they have been vaccinated or not. There was little discussion on how this could be done with no immediate resolution.
ADJOURNMENT

On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Lisa Banner, the meeting was adjourned at 10:21 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Insurance Advisory Committee – April 14, 2021, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – May 19, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Executive Committee – June 16, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM
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